
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                    
                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

    Principal’s News 

 

Pulse Alive Concert  
Last Friday night some of our Years 4, 5 and 6 students performed at the Pulse Alive Concert at the Ken Rosewall Arena in 
Olympic Park as part of a combined city / country dance group of over 1000 students. The children danced beautifully, and 
their performances were spectacular. The concert was amazing and showcased not only our talented students but also the 
wealth of talent across our NSW public schools. The students had a memorable experience and lots of fun.  
  
I’d like to thank Mrs Holbrook and Miss Sharp for their hard work with preparing the children for their performance and 
giving up their time on the night to provide this valuable experience for the students involved.  
 

Wednesday, 20 March 2024                                      Term 1, Week 8 

Dates to remember: 
Term 1, 2024 

Wednesday 13 - Monday 25 March   NAPLAN Testing for Years 3 and 5 

Thursday 21 March     Harmony Day 

Tuesday 26 March      Zone Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 28 March     Easter Hat Parade  

Tuesday 2 April      Area Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday 3 April     Cross Country Carnival  

Tuesday 9 April      Dance2bfit Dance Extravaganza 

Friday 5 April       PSSA Winter Competition commences. 

Friday12 April      Last day of Term 1 

 

 



  

 
2024 Skellern Cup  
 Two weeks ago, our junior and senior girls’ soccer teams participated in the 2024 Northern Suburbs Football Association 
(NSFA) Skellern Cup. This year’s Skellern Cup, boasting record-breaking 900 players, brought together 22 schools in an 
unparalleled celebration of football and community spirit. This milestone marks the largest Skellern Cup to date, a 
testament to the enthusiasm and dedication to football within our community. The NSFA have posted more information 
about the Skellern Cup at: 
 
 https://nsfa.asn.au/featured-news/skellern-cup-2024-breaking-records-and-creating-memories/ 

 

Both our girls’ soccer teams competed well and showed exceptional sportsmanship and pride in their school. I’d like to 
congratulate the girls on their performances. I’d like to thank Miss Taylor and Miss Henskens for coaching the children 
and facilitating this opportunity for the girls.  
  

   

           

https://nsfa.asn.au/featured-news/skellern-cup-2024-breaking-records-and-creating-memories/


 

Parent Teacher Interviews  
 

This week the school is holding our parent teacher interviews. Parent teacher interviews will be held face to face at school 
with COVID-smart measures in place. During this week teachers have selected times that they will be available for parent 
interviews, including one evening session, Thursday 21 March from 3pm – 7pm. Interviews are scheduled for ten minutes 
each. Please be considerate of other parents by being on time for your scheduled interview as well as keeping to time.  
  
If you have not yet made a parent teacher interview booking and would like to, please contact your child’s class teacher 
via the school office.  
  
Parent Teacher Interviews are an opportunity for you to speak with your child’s teacher about how your child has settled 
into their new class, their social and academic progress as well as the areas of learning your child may need to focus on 
this year. If you have had a recent interview with your child’s teacher, it is not essential for you to make another interview 
time at this stage.  
  
I’d like to thank our teachers for providing additional time at school for parents to meet with them this week.  
  
School Uniform  
 

At PPS we pride ourselves on students being dressed in full school uniform each day. We are fortunate that our school 
community share this value and support the school by sending their children to school each day in our school’s uniform.  
  
School uniforms over the course of the year constitute a reasonably large expense for families. Can you please ensure 
that all school uniform clothing items are clearly labelled with a child’s name and class. Should your child accidently bring 
home another child’s clothing could you please ensure it is returned to school the following day.   
  
Misplaced items are placed in lost property, which is at the back end / under the school hall. Clothing items or other 
student property without a name are difficult to return to their rightful owner.  
  
Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated.  
  
2024 National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN)  
 

The school’s Years 3 and 5 students are currently working through the NAPLAN assessments.  
  
NAPLAN is an annual assessment for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. It is a nationwide measure.  
  
NAPLAN results allow parents / carers and educators to see how students are progressing in literacy and numeracy over 
time – individually, as part of their school community, and against national standards.    
  
The tests support monitoring and evaluating of the performance of schools and school systems in these fundamental 
capabilities. The results can assist teachers by providing additional information to support their professional judgement 
about students’ levels of literacy and numeracy attainment and progress.  
  
NAPLAN tests are one aspect of each school’s assessment and reporting process and do not replace the extensive, 
ongoing assessments made by teachers about each student’s performance. Each teacher will have the best insight into 
their students’ educational progress. Parents/carers can use NAPLAN reports, along with other school assessment 
reports, to discuss their child’s strengths and areas for improvement with their teacher.  
 

NAPLAN is made up of tests in the 4 areas (or ‘domains’) of:  
• reading  
• writing  
• conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation)  
• numeracy.    

                                                                
Bruno Diodati 
Principal 

 

 



    Relieving Deputy Principal’s News 

 

Attendance Matters 

Being in class on time each morning matters. Student who are late to school miss important instructions from their teacher 
and class routines as school lessons begin at 8.55am. These late arrivals are marked on the school roll as partial attendances. 
Thank you to those parents and carers who are working hard each morning to get their children to school on time. 

 

 
 

Dance To Be Fit 

Students in K-4 classes have been enthusiastically engaged in their weekly Dance To Be Fit lessons. They are learning some 
fantastic dances that they will present for parents and carers at our Dance Extravaganza on Tuesday 9 April. The 
performances will begin at 2pm. Further details will be sent home prior to the event.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Light Up Learning 

3R have been studying the book Fantastic Mr Fox as part of the new 3-6 English units. 

They have created some excellent art to display in their classrooms. 



             
 

 

Jennifer Graham 

Relieving Deputy Principal 

                            

 

 

 

 

   Kindergarten News 

 

Kindergarten Parents 
 
Could you please follow the link and fill in a quick survey about your child's transition to school. 
 
Thank you. 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/19yAYlU6MOdTJZ8iYHEbwxUzGjaYBYhk7Qq-e8OuneW0/edit 

 

Kindergarten Transition Survey 

We are looking for feedback for our transition to school process. 

docs.google.com 
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   Naplan News 

 
 
 

NSW Education Standards Authority 
 

 

NAPLAN 2024 parent and carer information 
 

Each year the National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is undertaken by 
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Students will participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of 
language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy.  
 
NAPLAN 2024 will take place from Wednesday 13 March to Monday 25 March.  
 
NAPLAN is just one part of our school learning assessment program. The tests assess literacy and 
numeracy skills your child is already learning at school.  
 
In preparation for NAPLAN, our school will undertake activities to help students become familiar with the 
format and functionality of the online tests. These activities are not an assessment of student ability and 
will not be marked. Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not required nor recommended.  
 
The public demonstration site (https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site) is 
available to see the types of questions, tools and functions used in the NAPLAN tests. 
 
Further information about NAPLAN is available on the NESA website 
(https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/k-10/understanding-the-
curriculum/naplan/parent-information).  
 
If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact your child’s teacher. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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    Administration News 

 

Upcoming events - please ensure online permission and payment have been completed for the following: 

• Zone Swimming – Tuesday 26 March 

• Dance2bFit - Tuesdays during Term 1 

• Term 1 swimming  

• Year 5 Great Aussie Bush Camp - Week 1, Term 2 
 

 
Emailing the school 
 
When emailing the school for any reason concerning your child / children, (eg: absence notification, early leave request, 
change of scripture group etc..) please ensure that you include your child's full name and class in the email.  This makes it 
easier to forward your email to the relevant staff member in a timely manner.  
 
Please also allow time for the relevant staff member to respond to your request, before a follow-up email or phone call 
is made. Teaching staff may not be available to respond to your query the day an email is sent, however, every effort will be 

made to address your questions or concerns as soon as is practicable. 
 

 

School Bytes 

Please note that PPS is no longer using School Stream for any school communication.  All alerts, texts, emails, and 
news feeds will now be communicated via School Bytes.  If you have not yet created a parent portal registration or 
downloaded the School Byes app, please do so as soon as possible to ensure you don't miss out on any important school 
information.  Please see the following flyer for further details. 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Accessing News from your mobile phone using the School Bytes app 



 

 
Having notifications turned on for School Bytes on your phone, allows the news item to come up as alerts on your phone. If 

you receive these alert notifications, they can be clicked on which will take you straight to the latest news item posted. 

See the attached information on how to enable notification on your phone. 

 

 

Mrs Rose, Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch & Mrs Cooper 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

   Premier’s Spelling Bee  

 

   Dance News  

 

Last Friday, PPS students from years 4, 5 & 6 rehearsed and performed in a massed dance and choir production at Olympic 
Park. A big congratulations to all the students who performed at Pulse Alive 2024. The production had a cast of close to 4000 
students from public schools right across NSW. All students should be incredibly proud of their performance. Thank you to 
the parents who attended the event. It was truly a wonderful and exciting experience. 
 
Lucinda Holbrook 
 
Dance Co-ordinator 
 



 

         

 

 

 

    Library News  

 

Thank you to those children and parents who are returning library books before school on the day the children have their 
library lesson. With library lessons being so short it allows the children’s borrowing to occur with fewer issues.  

I would like to remind all parents that the day children have a lesson in the library is not the only time they are able to 
borrow. They may borrow each school day, either before school (not Tuesdays) or at lunch (not Fridays), if they have their 
library bag. It is good for the children not to fill their school bags too full, so spreading borrowing over more days in the 
week will allow the children to carry a lighter load each day. It also helps them to be more independent and responsible 
while also exposing them to a wider variety of books. 

Families who were here last year would be aware that the school has a subscription to World Book Online. This 
subscription is current, and the username and password that you received last year is still valid. A copy of the flyer will be 
emailed out to each family this week. Please be aware that log in details are NOT to be shared online or with non PPS 
families. It provides access to not only encyclopaedia articles at a number of ability levels, but also ebooks and other 
resources your family may find interesting, fun, and useful. One of the interesting and less well known features, found in the 
settings, is the ability to translate the encyclopaedia articles into a wide range of languages, and also to have the article 
read aloud.  

Miss Harris 

Teacher Librarian 



 

 

 

 



    Cross Country News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   Harmony Day 

                                                                                                          
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Harmony Week celebrates Australia’s cultural diversity. It Is intended to celebrate the cohesive and inclusive nature of 
Australia and promote a tolerant and culturally diverse society. The continuing message of Harmony Week is ‘Everybody 
Belongs’.  
 
This year, Harmony Day will be celebrated in week 8 on Thursday 21st March. On this day, students are invited to come to 
school dressed in a traditional outfit e.g. kimono, kosovorotka etc. or dressed in orange mufti-wear. Throughout the day, 
students will be involved in a range of classroom activities celebrating inclusion and our culturally diverse society.  
 
Nina Lazic-Kirk 
 
Harmony Day Coordinator  
 
   

   SRE & SEE News 
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   P&C News 

 
 
P&C News 
 

The PPS community is friendly and approachable – please don’t hesitate to ask current families for advice or information and 

see below for some specific contacts that you might find helpful. 

 

The PPS Parents Facebook Page: search for “PPS Parents” and ask to join: 

www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067 

The P&C website: www.ppspandc.org 

Some great resources for Kindy parents: www.ppspandc.org/kindy2024 

The school website: www.pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Wednesday 22nd May (Term 2, Week 4) at 7:30pm. These meetings are open to all 

and are held via Zoom. Further information regarding our next meeting be provided closer to the time. 

 

Questions or suggestions for the P&C? Get in touch president.ppspc@gmail.com 

 

 
Instrumental Program 
 
 
The Instrumental Program is well and truly off to a great start in Term 1 of 2024. 
 
Our Junior Band students are excited and able to put together their instruments (it isn't an easy task) and bring together 
those early skills of making sounds and understanding simple rhythms and note values. Monday afternoons are fun and the 
hall is abuzz with Junior band energy!  
 
The Concert Band has stepped up to two full rehearsals per week this year and they are playing beautifully. With more 
difficult pieces in their repertoire, it is impossible to believe how far a band comes in 12 months!  
 
Performance Ensemble and Jazz Band are both epic in proportions and ability! Early birds catch the worm so if you pass 
by the hall on Monday and/or Thursday mornings - you'll hear what I mean!  
 
This year, our 2 string groups have combined to create The Pymble Strings. This is comprised of students primarily in 
years 3 - 6 who have at least 1 year of tuition. We are looking forward to performances - both at school and within the 
community throughout the year.  
 
Thank you to the Jazz Ensemble for entertaining the crowds at the recent Lantern Festival. This was the first of what will be 
many performances throughout the year. Thank you also to our wonderful school, conductors, tutors, and parents for 
supporting this program! 

 
             

http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
http://www.ppspandc.org/
http://www.ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://www.pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 

hand uniforms. Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating 

them by placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. 

 

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tons of school uniforms from ending up in landfill. 

 
If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com.          
 
 

   General PPS and Extracurricular News 

                    

 



  

 

 



                                                                       

    
 
 
 
        
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                   

PPS Christian Prayer Group 

 

Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first 

Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground.  If you would like to join us, please contact 

Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 

 

 

 

    Lost Property 

 

 

The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  With the easing of COVID-19 

restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items. 

To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  Items with NO NAME will 

be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 

 

 

 

 Uniform Shop  

 
   
With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back 
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm – 4pm and Thursday 8.15am – 10.30am. 
 
The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  

 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 
hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:30am during the school term. 

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and 
washed before they are donated.  

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.  

 

If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at www.2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com          

 

 

 

 

mailto:brionyjones_1@hotmail.com
http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/
http://www.2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

               



   Community News                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                 
 
 
                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                            
          
 

                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
           
              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Basketball Academy 

Wahroonga School Holiday Basketball Camp  

Abbotsleigh School 15-19,22-24 & 26 April  

Ages: 5-12  

Further details at: www.juniorbasketballacademy.com.au 

 

Sacred Heart Pymble Football Club 

Come and have a kick with the Sacred Heart Pymble Lions Football Club in 2024. 

We welcome boys & girls aged from 4 years old upwards, but we are especially looking for kids in  

Yr 3 & 4 to join our friendly soccer teams! For more information, contact Cindy at 

vicepresident@shpfc.com.au or register through our website http://www.shpfc.com.au/registration/ 

Manly Warringah Basketball Association 

 Pink Ball Term 1 2024 

For Girls 7-12 Yrs who would like to learn basketball skills in a girl’s only program. 

Saturday 17th Feb to 13th April 2024 time: 1.15-2.15pm 

Venue: Northern Beachers Indoor Sports 

To Book: https://www.trybooking.com/CMZIZ 

Kissing Point Softball Club 

Registrations open now for boys and girls of all ages and skill levels.  Season commences April 2024 

Games are played Saturday mornings at the St Ives Village Green.  

More details:  www.kissingpointsoftball.com.au 

 

Turramurra United Football Club 

Come and play with Turramurra United FC in 2024. 

We are a local, community driven soccer club within the Pymble, Turramurra, Wahroonga & St Ives areas. 

Registrations and enquiries:  www.turramurraunited.com.au 

 

Gordon Football Club 

Season runs from April to end of August. All girls and boys welcome! 

Registration are still open U6,U7, U8 and G6 to G12 

Head to www.gordonfc.com.au 

 

Hornsby Ku-Ring-Gai PCYC 

Join us for a thrilling lineup of activities and programs during the upcoming school holidays! 

Our school holiday program will take place from April 15th to 29th. 

www.pcycnsw.org.au 

St Ives AFL Auskick 

NAB AFL Auskick is for everyone and is one of the best, first experience for kids aged 4-8, wanting to learn all about 

AFL. Connect with St Ives Saints today. 

Club Day:24th March 8am Acron Oval Acron Road, St Ives. 

auskick@stivesafl.com 
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